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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 6th February 2017
Present:


Zena Ellis
Chairman


Andy Reid
Secretary


Chris Green
Treasurer

Dave Debnam


Andy Ward

Helen Morris


Thom Darby


Miriam Linforth


John Chapman


Mark Layzell

1 Chairman’s Comments
January is traditionally a month of new year's resolutions and optimism, training starts in earnest for Spring marathons and many of our striders have set themselves exciting and difficult challenges for 2017 - good luck with all of those. Luton Wardown parkrun has seen a surge in numbers since the new year and hopefully many of the new runners will be encouraged enough join a running club. 
January saw the last of the three counties cross country races and striders finishing in an amazing 6th place overall, well done to all those who took part. Great running from those who took part in the Southern Cross Country event at Parliament Hill, thank you for running and representing our club. 

Nominations are still open for the Luton Sports Network Awards, the clunky system does not seem to be helping our striders (there are two Robert Barnes on the list and Helen does not seem to appear each time I’ve looked!) but please keep sharing and keep voting for Rob and Helen. 
As many of you are aware Nathan Scott left the club this January, he has been an asset to the club whilst he was with us and the introduction of the popular Tuesday Track sessions were largely down to him. We wish Nathan all the best with his running and his training in the future. 
And lastly we have some fun and exciting fundraising ideas planned for this year. If anyone would like to help Kate and I with organising these events or you have some fundraising ideas of your own for the Willow Foundation we are more than happy to take suggestions. 
Enjoy the February evenings getting lighter and the temperature getting milder - hopefully. Happy Running! 
2 Apologies
None
3  Previous Minutes
The minutes for January were accepted.
4  Matters Arising
None
5  Secretary’s Report

Andy Smith requested to change his first claim club which was agreed.
A County meeting was held on the 13th January.

The ARC Championships results were released on their website.

The Color 5k Funrun will be held on the 22nd April.

Advised of the Ultimate Race series events.

The Leighton 1ok will be held on the 19th March.

The Haverhill running festival will be held on the 9th April, consisting of a 10k, Half Marathon and a full Marathon.

The Luton Sports Personality event.

The Silverstone Half Marathon offer of 8 places for a reduced price of £10 if the runner raises £200 for their charity for Bone Cancer Research.

6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash £803.79
Bank £5199.68p
of which was Striders:£4628.30p and Charity:£571.38p
Club fees for the new year. Chris asked whether we raise charges for the members.

UKA fee increases to £14 from April.

Agreed to charge £2 for track sessions, to increase the subs for the members to £16 for all members.

New members will be charged £10 for their vest. Otherwise a vest will be £20.

7  Running Report
In lieu of club captains, I write a brief summary of January running. 

Those of as contemplating marathons are starting to work towards their 
long runs and have been lucky with the weather - SO FAR! 

The parkruns continue with Karen Bull still achieving PBs and Rob Barnes 
equalling his time of 17mins 22secs. 

Race wise, January was a fairly lean month. 
Valerie Dawson ran the Fred Hughes 10 in 1hr 43mins in "absolutely 
freezing" weather (her words). Andy Durrant also did this run in just 
1hr 21mins. 
John Chapman ran the Folkesworth 15 in 1hr 51mins 07secs. 
Pam and Philip Abbitt ran the Windsor Winter Half Marathon in 2hr 35mins 
09secs and 2hr 15mins 39secs respectively. 

Well done to the few who represented the club by braving Parliament Hill 
for the Southern XC Championships. 
Christine Lathwell was 62nd lady. 

We concluded the Three Counties XC season by coming 6th overall. A huge 
well done to all who ran especially Christine Lathwell, Maria Petts, 
Daniel Mann, Gez Fallon, Martin Fallon and Rob Barnes who ran all 5 
races and thanks to the supporters and helpers of the administration. 
Individual awards were Christine Lathwell 1st V35 lady in the overall 
series. 

Apologies if I have missed anybody out. I can only report what is on the 
race sheet. 

.Happy Running Helen. 
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8 Strider of the Month 
Martin Fallon
9 Presentation Evening
There will be a speaker from our charity for this year, Willow.
Photographer to be Tony Ashby.

Tablecloth for the awards table to be located.

Cheryl McLaren will be supplying the food for the evening.

Ben Bodsworth will be supplying the decoration and P.A. System.

Tri Club Affiliation
Andy Ward advised that he feels that the Putteridge group are better suited to do this than ourselves.

Welcoming Newcomers
Carly has asked if we can have more information on speed training groups. Can we also guide new members to people who run at a particular pace.

Mark Layzell is to take on chasing new runners to ensure they are finding a comfortable group to run with.

A.O.B. 
Zena
The Lockup needs tidying up and clearing out.


Catherine’s trophy for last years Striders race has been ordered.

We need someone to take the kit supply on.

Club Physio discussion re Martin Mitchell, it was agreed that he would no longer be paid a retainer. Martin to be notified.
We will now have 2 race sheets on the table on club nights one for Park runs and one for all other races.

The Striders race will be run without a Race Director.

London Marathon Coach. Members to be tested out for interest in a coach.

Beginners Group will start on the 4th May.

John Chapman will take the announcements on Thursday coming.

AR Asked whether there will be a Lead Coach, no decision made.

A Coaches meeting is to be organised.

Club Captains
There are two possibles, Thom Darby and Christine Lathwell.
Andy Ward     Reminded us about the Chilly Triathalon

Next Meeting to be held in the Barrels on  6th March 2017
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